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Transition to College-Led Training 
Advisory Committee 

Communique – 19 October 2021 

The 12th meeting of the Australian Government Department of Health Transition to  
College-Led Training Advisory Committee (TCLTAC) was held on 19 October 2021. 

The Royal Australian College of General Practitioners provided an update on their Development 
of Profession-led Community Based Training-Education Program, advising a Discussion Paper 
will be distributed shortly providing significant detail on how they intend to deliver GP training from 
2023.  

The Committee also heard updates from the Department on the development of the College 
Assurance process; progress on the development of the College IT systems to manage the 
Australian General Practice Training program; and the fourth and final Payments Workshop to 
establish consistent payment rates for registrars, supervisors and practices under College-led 
training.  The Committee also noted the proposed framework presented at the Payments 
Workshop was well received, with some additional refinements to be made before finalisation in 
the near future.   

Members noted grant opportunity guidelines setting out the Commonwealth’s requirements for 
College-led GP training models will be released shortly. 

TCLTAC will next meet virtually on 23 November 2021. Further information on the Advisory 
Committee can be found at www.health.gov.au. 

 

 

 
 

http://www.health.gov.au/

